
Dear, 
 
Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information Request in relation to information about 
residents in older peoples nursing or care homes; I have laid out our responses to your questions 
below: 
 
Where a * is found, please refer to the below explanatory note: 
*Explanatory Note: Nottinghamshire County Council only holds records of those residents where the 
Council pay towards the cost of their care. We do not hold comprehensive records of all adults in all 
care/nursing homes within the County, and as such, we would not be able to tell how many people 
live in every care home in Nottinghamshire, or indeed their ages, neurological conditions or general 
health status. In addition, if we did hold any data, we would not hold any of this data in a reportable 
format.  
 
1. 
a) How many residents between the age of 18 and 64 in your local authority area currently live in 
an older people's nursing or care home (i.e. a residential facility where the majority of residents 
are aged 65 or over)? 
 
Response to 1a): As at end of July 2017 there were 30 Young Adults* funded in Long Term 
residential or nursing homes, where the CQC ‘age specialism’ is given as ‘caring for adults over 65 
years’. 
 
b) What is the average age of residents in each of those facilities in which a resident between the 
age of 18-64 resides?  
 
Response to 1b): * 
 
2.  
a) How many residents between 18 and 64 years of age with a neurological condition currently live 
in an older people's nursing or care home in your local authority area (i.e. a residential facility 
where the majority of residents are aged 65 and over)? 
b) If possible, please provide a breakdown of numbers of people against the specific neurological 
conditions listed below: 
- Multiple sclerosis 
- Parkinson's disease 
- Motor neurone disease 
- Huntington's disease 
- Acquired traumatic brain injury 
 
Response to 2a) and 2b): * 
 
I hope the above assists you. If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt 
with, then please write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West 
Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number 
above.   
 
Following this, if you remain dissatisfied, you can ask the Information Commissioner to review your 
request.  However, the Information Commissioner cannot normally make a decision unless you have 
exhausted the procedure provided by the Council.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted 
at: 

mailto:foi@nottscc.gov.uk


 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 54 57 45 
www.ico.org.uk 
 

http://www.ico.org.uk/

